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On February 17, 2009, Port Perry Service Company (hereafter “Port Perry”) filed rate 

increase request letters.  On August 17, 2009, the Staff of the Commission filed a verified 

statement stating that Port Perry no longer wishes to pursue the rate increases. 

Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-3.050(23) states that if the utility advises Staff that it 

no longer wishes to pursue an increase, Staff shall file a verified statement to that effect in 

the case file, whereupon the regulatory law judge shall issue a notice closing the case.  

Because Staff filed the verified statement described in Commission Rule 4 CSR 

240-3.050(23), these cases shall be closed. 

 
BY THE COMMISSION 

 
 
( S E A L ) 
 

Steven C. Reed 
Secretary 

 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 18th day of August, 2009. 
 
Pridgin, Senior Regulatory Law Judge 
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